
 
 
IOTC BOARD MINUTES — December 10, 2024 
12 p.m. — IronOaks Clubhouse Bradford Room 
 
Tennis members who want to receive IOTC information 
via email can contact secretary@IronOaksTennis.net  
or use the ‘Contact Us’ button on the club website.  

           Please be sure to check your promotions and/or spam  
           folders for email as it is sometimes routed there. 

 
Officers Attending: Christopher Berry (President), Rick Kenny (Vice President), Sandy Traylor 
(Treasurer), D.D. Kullman (Secretary), Kristina Traylor (Tennis Play Director) 
 
Also in attendance: Edith Tanniru (Membership), Judy Gahide (Play It Forward), Lois 
Newman (Play It Forward) 
 
Call to Order at 12 p.m. — Quorum is present 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

● November minutes were approved as written 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Treasurer (Sandy Traylor) 

● Reported that financials are up to date, balanced, and in good order. 
 
Vice President (Rick Kenny) 

● Rick offered to organize the shared drive. Offer accepted and Rick will proceed. 
 
Communications (Carole Rockland) 

● Previously told the board she would like us to find a replacement.  
● DD Kullman volunteered to take over the position. DD to meet with Carole for 

training. 
 
Events (Kristina Traylor) 

● Discussed posting written guidelines for upcoming Gender and Doubles 
Tournaments. Last year’s winners must split or play up a level.  

● Discussed Written Guidelines for Upcoming Gender & Doubles Tournaments 
- Last year’s winners must split or play up (post 2024 winners) 
- If someone pulls out, thereby defaulting, they are eliminated, and next place 

team assumes that position  
- Discussed how best to determine rankings for gender and mixed doubles  

mailto:secretary@IronOaksTennis.net


- Discussed the total number of players will determine course of play 
- Discussed registration ending on January 4 and meeting on following Sunday to 

do draws and notify players via posting on the 8th  
- DD to create signup sheet for name, partner, and ranking  
- Women will not play on Friday, due to many potential VOS conflicts 
- Play times are TBD, but will be decided by the time the brackets/groups are 

posted. 
- Players without partners can put their name on the list and will be paired  
- Prizes will be posted with brackets on the 8th.  Decided to repeat last year’s gift 

cards to Stone & Barrel and amounts for winners 
- No entry fee  
- Put out bananas and cuties and popcorn; lunch provided on last day 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

● Discussed logistics of new Fitness Center 
- Discussed the premature and toxic proposals that are circulating about using 

Stadium Courts #1 & #2 for a new fitness center. Several actions identified for 
club members to stay current and educated on the matter: 

- Start attending master planning committee meetings (every 2nd Tuesday, 2-4 pm 
in the Library Room 

- Fill out homeowner survey and state that we don’t want to lose that amenity 
- Write written objections — Mobilize membership in writing letters and comment 

cards 
● Rick proposed we put in writing to Jeff and John Reyhons that courts aren’t being 

policed properly at night, such that violators are going unchallenged. CJ will give 
feedback directly to John. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

● Sip & Serve from 1:30-3:00 p.m. on  Thursday, 12/12. Kristina to put out a 
charcuterie board, tea, and lemonade. 17 people signed up for Masters Tennis (4 
courts).  

● End of Year (Celebration – No tennis) 4:30-7:00 p.m. on Saturday, 12/28 — Possible 
catering by BBQ company. Cash bar. 

● End of Season Farewell on 4/6 will recognize Carole Rockland and Dick Harrold for 
their service to the club. Beverage cart + cash bar.  

 
Next Regularly Scheduled Meeting: January 7, 2025, at Noon. Location TBD. 
 


